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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
EASTERN NEW YORK SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS
Wednesday, October 14, 1987

Held at Duri's Restaurant, Troy, New York

Those present:

Robert J. Bartlett
Harold A. Behrens, Jr.
Michael J. Cirillo
Michael J. Davis
Stephen H. Dickson

Kevin J. McGrath
William J. Nettleton
Neil Nucci

William Schraa
Stephen P. Walrath

President Behrens called the meeting to order at 7:15 P.M.

In the absence of Brian Magee, President Behrens
appointed Bill Schraa Temporary Secretary.

Motion by Steve Walrath, second by Mike Davis to
accept the Secretary's report as submitted: carried.

Treasurer Cirillo submitted his report to the Board.

President's Report:
NYSAPLS Concerns

September meeting was held in Rochester. A tour of

the Civic Center, the site of the 1988 Annual Conference,
was given. The Civic Center is connected to the Holiday
Inn Hotel by a covered walk and has easy access.

Herb Ehrig and Leon Clarey from the State Board of
Examiners attended the September NYSAPLS Board of
Directors meeting. They are proposing legislation

for changes in the 7208B law regarding the exemption

of out-of-state surveyors being allowed to practice

in New York State. After a lengthy discussion it

was referred to our Legislative Committee for study.
Discussion was also held on the "N" exemption without
result. In addition discussion of proposed legislation
re: maps recorded with deeds was held.

Eastern Concerns

A meeting was held at the Saratoga County Attorney
Office. Those attending were Harold Behrens, Mike
Davis, and Thomas Nolen, Atty. representing Eastern,
Kermit Plummer and A. Haggen representing Saratoga
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County Tax Mapping. After a brief discussion it was agreed that
one could make reference to maps, surveys or other information on
the current map whether or not the information is recorded in the
County Clerk's Office.

Executive Vice-President Davis inquired into the amount of dues
required for reinstatement of members removed from membership
rolls for non-payment of dues.

Vice-President Nettleton announced the receipt of 5 to 6 applications
for membership to be voted upon at the next Board of Directors
meeting.

Mike Davis reported the next regular membership will be held at

the Paramount Lounge. The speaker will be John Scalzo of Region
One, NYSDOT on the subject of EDM Data Collectors - Problems and
Potential.

Harold Behrens stated under Business Practices that a Professional
Engineer has been surveying in New Baltimore, Green County doing
subdivision work.

Bill Nettleton reported the Handbook Committee is having the
reprinting done and the new handbooks should be ready by January's
annual meeting.

0ld Business

After general discussion on the Saratoga County problem Bill
Nettleton moved, seconded by Steve Dickson, that the President
be authorized to continue to pursue activities in. .that area at
an expence not to exceed $1,000. After discussion the motion
was passed unanimously.

Bill Nettleton said that the Journal ad copy was being printed
and the application and fee are awaiting completion.

The next meeting will be held on Veterans Day, November 11, 1987,
however the annual meeting will be moved to the third Wednesday,
January 20, 1988 due to conflict with the 29th annual conference.

After general discussion on the subject of the recording of
sketches with deeds, President Behrens appointed a committee
to investigate the need and wording of any statement on the
sketch concerning the identity and licensure status of the maker
consisting of Bob Mac Farlane, Chris Momrow and Bill Schraa.

New Business

General discussion was held on the subject of the difficulty
getting copies of maps from the files of either Region One or
the NYSDOT at the campus.

Harold Behrens discussed the rule of Rensselaer County that
even 5 acre lots must be reviewed by the County Health Department.
Other counties have similar rules.

Neil Nucci lead a general discussion on monumentation prior to
preliminary or final approval.

With no further business before the Board, President Behrens asked
for a motion to adjorn, motion by Neil Nucci, seconded by Mike Davis:
carried. The meeting was adjorned at 9:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

William Schraa
Temporary Secretary



